
 
 

  

St Paul’s C of E Junior School 
Oxford Road, Wokingham, RG41 2YJ 

Tel: (0118) 978 5219 

Email:  office@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk 

Website:   www.stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs J M Taylor 

4th February 2020 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

TVRL – Braywick Park 27th February 2020 
 

Your child has been successful in their application to take part in the next TVRL race at Braywick Park, 

Maidenhead SL6 1BN.  Please collect your child promptly from the playground gates on Murray Road at 12.30pm.  

Children will require a packed lunch which they will need to eat in the car en route to the race.  Children should 

register with the St Paul’s staff once you arrive at the assembly area.   
 

We are fortunate to have this great venue but please be aware that parking is restricted and where possible 

please car share.  There are multiple car parks but please note that many of these are permit only particularly 

those closest to the track.  Please use the main car park in front of the buildings and the new leisure centre car 

park only. You will need to turn right immediately after the entrance through the main car park and park in the 

new parking in front of the leisure centre. Parking charges apply (see the note below). 
 

The course if fairly flat but is likely to be wet and muddy.  Spikes are suitable if your child would like to wear 

them but if they choose to do so they must line up at the edge of the start to ensure safety of all runners.  In 

addition the park is a public place and therefore there may be general public and dog walkers at the time of the 

race. 
 

One final reminder, it is not acceptable for parents/coaches to run around with their children unless there is a 

specific need.  Whilst we welcome encouragement please ensure you remain well clear of the funnel at all times.  

As this is the race organised and managed by St Paul’s we would welcome as many parents as possible to help 

marshal the race especially the funnel area.  Please inform Mrs Foster in advance at 

clairef@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk if you are able to help out. 
 

If you have not previously completed the TVRL EV2 Parental Consent Form please do so by Friday 14th 

February 2020 and hand it in to the office (copy attached).  Without a completed EV2 your child will not 

be able to participate. 
 

If you will be transporting other children please complete the EV4 form available on our website here. This form 

will only need to be completed once and will be held on file for the rest of the year.  Please also hand this in to 

the office. 
 

Children will need:  

- St. Paul’s PE kit (plain white t-shirt, navy blue shorts) with clean trainers 

- a water bottle;  

- a black or navy sweatshirt, joggers and coat to wear in case of bad weather.  
 

We will provide TVRL t-shirts just before the race. 
 

Yours sincerely 
C Foster 
Mrs C Foster 

PE and Games Coordinator 
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Race Information:  

Date:  Thursday 27th February 2020  

Instructions:     

• Walk the course at 1.00pm.  Marshals report to Mrs Hickey at 1.30pm to receive their allocated 

positions. 

• Briefing at 2.00pm with Mrs Foster (St Paul’s Junior School)  

 

Marshall points 

As this is the race that we organise we will need as many parents as possible to help out.  We will need two 

parents who can help to supervise the car park and direct the traffic.  These parents will need to arrive at 

the site by 12.30pm so we would ask that you collect your children from the school office at 12.00pm.  Mrs 

Foster will already be at the site so you can leave your children with the school staff whilst you are 

marshalling the car park.  In addition we will need our regular two marshals to marshal the course and 

ensure the health and safety of all runners.  Any remaining parents who are able to help will be asked to 

manage the funnel.  Please can you contact Mrs Foster directly on clairef@stpauls.wokingham.sch.uk to 

offer your services.  If we do not have helpers we will be unable to run the race.  Your support is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Race Order:     

First Race  Yr 3 / 4 girls  2.15pm  

Second Race  Yr 3 / 4 boys  2.30pm  

Third race    Yr 5 / 6 girls  2.45pm  

Fourth race  Yr 5 / 6 boys  3.00pm 

 

   

Car parking:  
There is car parking available but please pay attention to any restricted areas – many of these car parks 

are permit only.  Please ensure you park in the main car park in front of the buildings or the new leisure 

centre car park only.  All cars will turn right immediately after entering the site.  You will drive through the 

main car park to get to the new parking in front of the leisure centre.  The following charges apply: 

• Up to 3 hours - £1 (Free with Advantage Card) 

• Over 3 hours - £5.50 (£5.00 with Advantage Card) 

Please do not park in the neighbouring streets or in the lay-by opposite the park. 

 

Race Assembly Area:  

The assembly area will be on the left hand side as you turn into Braywick Park, follow the signs in front of 

the astro pitches, next to Maidenhead AC and Sportsable buildings. 

 

Toilets:  

These are located at the Maidenhead AC building though please note the toilets are minimal. 

 

 

 

Course route:    

There is a good wide start and most of the course is visible from the assembly area.  The course is flat but 

is likely to be very muddy.  Spikes are allowed but the children will need to line up separately at the edge of 

the start. 
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Yr 3 / 4 route: Approx 1.6km  

 
 

Yr 5 / 6 route: Approx 2.3km  

 

 

 

Directions:   

The post code is SL6 1BN.  Follow signs to Stafferton Lodge/Braywick sports park from the A308. 


